	MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 8th JUNE 2018 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL.


Present:- Cllr. D. Smith(Chairman), Cllr. D. May, Cllr. J. Coussins
In attendance:- R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. P. Smith and Cllr. L. Chilton
Public Participation.
Cllr. L. Chilton was aware that pot-holes were a particular problem and urged that they be reported on line.
Cllr. P. Smith advised that there was to be a flood liaison meeting on Wednesday 27th June at 10am in the council chamber.    There was also to be a “Festival of Leisure” at the Memorial Park, Swadlincote on Saturday/Sunday 23rd/24th June.   He recommends attendance as it is a fantastic event.
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION.

1/6/18
Apologies for absence

Received and accepted from Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. F. Hill, Cllr. K. Haines and Cllr. M. Stanton
2/6/18
Variation in order of business


No change deemed necessary
3/6/18
Declarations of members interest

None declared

4/6/18          Planning applications and decisions
                      

Land at St. Mary’s Close – reducing ash trees height - Approved
22 Main Street – erections of extensions and alterations – approved

Heathers, Repton Road.  Replacement dwelling – pending.

Bladon House, Newton Road – tree pruning – pending

1 Newton Park -  alterations to front façade - pending 


54 Main Street, - Tree Work – pending

Field – Church Lane – removal of hedge - refused 

5/6/18
To confirm the non-exempt minutes of the meeting held on 10th May, 2018
Confirmation proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. J. Coussins – unanimous confirmation.
                                                                                                                                                6/6/18     To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded.

No change deemed necessary
7/6/18      Outstanding Matters.

Nothing apart from items already on agenda for discussion
8/6/18       Clerks report.

An e-mail had been received from a parishioner complaining of the poor quality of the grass cutting on the verges – some areas had been left whilst other areas had been left with excessive amounts of grass cuttings which spoilt the general appearance of the street.    The parishioner wrongly was under the impression that the Parish Council was charged for this work.      As yet the clerk had been unable to talk to the relevant department at SDDC but if an explanation can be obtained the parishioner will be advised.

The Parish Council were advised some months ago that Aon our Insurance Company were no longer being involved with Parish Council Insurance and offered to pass our information on to BHIB.     As our insurance runs out on 1st July 2018 I telephoned BHIB asking for an urgent quotation.  I also received a quotation from Zurich Insurance.     As the quotations are very lengthy the Clerk had been unable to check them properly.    As there will not be another Parish Council meeting before the insurance is due the Clerk promised to check the information and send details to all councillors within the next week.    All councillors will then be asked which company they prefer – payment must be sent in good time before 1st July 2018.
Both companies are cheaper than last year

The Clerk mentioned that our existing funds at the bank were looking somewhat low but he was confident that we should receive our concurrent functions of over £3000 and our footpaths grant – approx. £700 within the next few days and also the second part of the precept £2450 should be received on 1st July.     In addition we can claim VAT of £1400 at any time and we also have £6000 on deposit with SDDC.
In preparation for the Family Festival on the Recreation Ground on Saturday 16th June the grass cutting company has been asked to do an additional grass cut a couple of days earlier. 

Cllr. Judy Shorthouse who has been a very hard working councillor and had also been on the Village Hall committee for very many years has moved from the area and has reluctantly handed in her notice as councillor.   The Clerk will be writing to her on behalf of the Parish Council sincerely thanking her for all the involvement and enthusiasm that she had shown over the years.   
9/6/18
Chairmans report


Cllr. D. Smith read a report received from Cllr. F. Hill our usual Chairman. 
He had received a letter from the Pre-School fund thanking the council and the Sports Club for the recent cheque of £3119.40.    This was funds held by Parish Council on behalf of the Sports Club and had been raised at various functions within the Parish.
There was to be an Area Forum on 19th June at Repton Village Hall commencing at 6.30pm – as he was unable to attend he asked if anyone else could represent the Parish Council
10/6/18
To receive reports from Parish Councillors
Cllr. J. Coussins reported that the grass verges on the Repton Road were extremely
Overgrown – The Clerk will report to SDDC.

11/6/18
Trim Trail
Cllr. D. May advised that he and Cllr. K. Haines had decided that they would get quotes for nine items – separate quotes for  equipment of metal and of wooden construction.   At least two companies will be approached for quotations.   The items are due to be sited along the far hedge on the field which will cause the least disturbance to local houses. 
12/6/18
Common Land Security

Cllr. D May advised that he had had had a meeting with Mr. John Holdcroft (farmer) who had asked if the barrier could be 16 ft. across to allow for the larger cattle wagons to pass through.   The Clerk will make enquiries with the supplying company.   Cllr. D. May intends to go to the site to take accurate measurement from which he will prepare a plan to take to Mr. Holdcroft to get his final approval. 
13/6/18
Sports mobile.

The Clerk confirmed that Cllr. K. Haines had already organised the dates/times for the sports mobile.   The Clerk confirmed he will liaise with Cllr. Haines to ensure that all the information will be on our notice board, newsletter facebook etc.

14/6/18     Prospective Councillors


The Chairman reminded all councillors that there is currently a vacancy for another 

Parish Councillor and asked them to be aware of any parishioners that have a genuine interest in the well being of the village and might wish to put their name forward.

15/6/18     Financial Regulations

The existing Financial Regulations are currently being thoroughly checked and a revised version should soon be available.

16/6/18      Accounts for payment   

R. Parker        3x Grass Cutting and removal of fallen tree

£410


R. Parker
   Allowable expenses – 2 months



£39


Mrs. M. Acford       - Road Salt






£22.40
To consider requests  for funding under s. 137 – None received.

17/6/18 
Date & Time of next meeting – Friday 13th July at 7.45 pm
Details of any applications for planning consent will be available for viewing at 

7.30pm

NB.  AS THE PARISH COUNCIL IS A COUNCILLOR SHORT AND ANOTHER IS ILL IT IS POSSIBLE THAT THE DATE MAY BE CHANGED TO ENSURE THAT SUFFICIENT COUNCILLORS ATTEND.   -PLEASE CHECK NEARER THE DATE
